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Director January 4, 2019
Environmental Approvals Branch

Manitoba Sustainable Development Project #

1007 Century Street 60247924.402

Winnipeg, MB R3H 0W4

To the Director:

Subject: Notice of Alteration — Environmental Act Licence No. 2991

On behalf of the City Brandon, please find enclosed a Notice of Alteration and design brief for the proposed
Kirkcaldy lift station and forcemain as part of the City of Brandon’s wastewater collection system falling under
Environmental Act Licence No. 2991.

The new Kirkcaldy lift station and forcemain are expected to be in operation by fall 2019, with the lift station
currently under construction and the forcemain contract is expected to be out for tender by the end of January
2019.

The new lift station and forcemain will replace the existing inverted siphon crossing, which was deemed a major
basement flooding risk during the 2011 Assiniboine River flood. Upon completion of the lift station and forcemain
project, the existing inverted siphon crossing, which includes two (2) combined sewer overflow locations at the
Assiniboine River, will be abandoned.

The proposed alteration will not increase the volume of wastewater conveyed for treatment to the City of Brandon'’s
municipal wastewater pre-treatment facility (MWWTF), centralized wastewater treatment facility (CWWTF) or
wastewater treatment lagoon system.

We submit this Notice of Alteration as a minor alteration to the Environment Act Licence No. 2991 for your review.

Sincerely,
AECOM Canada Ltd.

Mike Gaudreau, P.Eng.
Municipal Engineer
mike.gaudreau@aecom.com
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